
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

12-11                  September 9, 2011 
 

 

Have You Heard? 
 

 

Secretary of Veterans Affairs Eric K. Shinseki announced last week that more than 

$2.2 billion in retroactive benefits have been paid to approximately 89,000 

Vietnam Veterans and their survivors who filed claims related to one of three new 

Agent Orange presumptive conditions.  On Aug. 31, 2010, VA amended its 

regulations to add ischemic heart disease, hairy cell leukemia and other chronic B-

cell leukemias, and Parkinson's disease to the list of diseases presumed to be 

related to exposure to Agent Orange.  Secretary Shinseki’s decision to add these 

conditions to the list of Agent Orange presumptive conditions was based on a study 

by the Institute of Medicine, which indicated a positive association between 

exposure to certain herbicides and the subsequent development of one or more of 

the three conditions.  Potentially eligible Veterans include those who were exposed 

based on duty or visitation in Vietnam or on its inland waterways between January 

9, 1962, and May 7, 1975; exposed along the demilitarized zone in Korea between 

April 1, 1968, and August 31, 1971; or exposed due to herbicide tests and storage 

at military bases within and outside of the United States. The Agent Orange Claims 

Processing System website located at https://www.fasttrack.va.gov/AOFastTrack/ 

may be used to submit claims related to the three new presumptive conditions.  
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      _________________________ 

      VERNA L. JONES, Director 

      National Veterans Affairs and 

      Rehabilitation Commission 

https://www.fasttrack.va.gov/AOFastTrack/

